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March.  Whilst we have not yet had sight of the report prepared for the Applicant, we feel it necessary 

to raise a number of concerns at this juncture: 

 

i) The surveyor from AMEY was unnecessarily rude and abrasive furthering exacerbating the 

 that this matter is causing to the Heron Family and Gypsy and Traveller 

Community. 

 

ii) What was presented prior to the meeting as a fact finding exercise to allow the surveyor an 

understanding of what was happening on  actually appeared to be an exercise 

in dismissing concerns, and did not include any substantive review of the operations at 

 

 

iii) The meeting was cut short because of the conduct of the surveyor even after the 

representatives from National Highways requested that he limit his input to objective fact-

finding; with Rachel Smith and Bernice Sanders feeling it necessary to return to  

after he had left in order to continue discussing the health and safety concerns being 

raised by the Heron Family and Billy Welch.  

 

iv) The Surveyor appointed by the Applicant did not appear to have an adequate level of 

knowledge to assess the risks presented at the subject location.  He was uninformed on very 

basic agricultural terminology, machinery and operations including for example a lack of 

understanding as to what silage, mixer wagons or silos are.  

 

v) He also did not understand, appreciate or want to understand Gypsy culture which appeared 

offensive and rude. 

 

At the meeting, Billy Welch highlighted how their enjoyment of the Fair and their culture is based 

around being outdoors and as such children may be more likely to roam or explore the site rather 






